
Re: PDC - One Lewis County - Alleged Violation of RCW 42.17A.205, .235 for 

failure to register as a political committee within two weeks after organization and 

for failure to report contributions or expenditures. (SEP 2017) 

Alicia Bull reported (Mon, 25 Sep at 2:32 PM) via Email 
To: pdc@pdc.wa.gov, kelly@developingclarity.com 1 more 
To Whom it may Concern, 
 
Thank you very much for the notification regarding our One Lewis County PAC. We 
appreciate your patience with us as we learn the rules of reporting. In response to your 
email notification we are very regretful that we missed the appropriate deadline for 
some reporting and will not let that happen again. To ensure we are following the rules 
correctly we have hired CAM Consulting to do the appropriate PDC filings for us moving 
forward.  
 
CAM consulting is in the process of helping us get all of the proper reports filed and up 
to date to address the two violations you have listed in the e-mail. Again, thank you for 
your patience. 
 
Kind regards, 
Alicia Bull  
 

 

Alicia Bull replied (Wed, 27 Sep at 2:42 PM) 
to : pdc@pdc.wa.gov , cc : kelly@developingclarity.com, gsmorse@gmail.com 
To Whom it May Concern,        
 
I am writing in response to the addendum from Mr. VerValen regarding the One Lewis 
County PAC. The website was not billed until September 2nd via GoDaddy. I have 
attached a photo of the Chamber board minutes from the July 2017 meeting and have 
circled our motion, second and approval. It is clearly stated there that no public funds, 
nor dues are being used for the PAC funds that we transferred.  
 
I have spoken to consultants on my end, my fear is that perhaps Mr. VerValen is 
unaware of the Chambers status as a 501c6 and our rights as an organization. In 
addition Mr. Vervalen has been calling valued members and threatening them regarding 
this very topic and has caused some business relation issues and has damaged us. Our 
organization understands that he is free to file PDC complaints and we will do our best 
to stay educated, follow the law , and be transparent. 
 
Please let me know if you need further information. 
 
Kind regards, 
Alicia Bull 
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